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Re: eComment System Independefit Requlaigry
Review Commission

The Department of Environmental Protection has received the following comments on
Proposed Rulemaking: Control of VOC Emissions from Oil and Natural Gas Sources
(#7-544).

Commenter Information:

Nora Ziegler
(zieglers6@verizon.net)
817 Brettingham Ct
West Chester, PA 19382 US

Comments entered:

The proposed rulemaking to limit climate-warming methane pollution and harmful volatile
organic compounds from existing oil and gas operations marks great progress in Pennsylvania’s
efforts to curb climate pollution and protect public health. However, the proposal currently
contains loopholes that must be addressed.

First, please close the loophole that exempts low-producing wells from the rule’s leak detection
and repair requirements. These wells, despite not producing much gas, are responsible for more
than half the methane pollution from oil and gas sources in Pennsylvania. All wells have
equipment failures and therefore require on-the-ground leak inspections.

Second, please eliminate the rule provision that allows operators to reduce the frequency of
inspections merely because past inspections did not reveal significant methane leaks. We’ve
seen from other states and the latest research that large, uncontrolled leaks can occur at any
time. Frequent, consistent inspections are the only way to identify them before they do major
damage to our communities and the environment.

Comprehensive regulation on methane will send a signal to investors, the country, and the world
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that Pennsylvania can advance long-term climate solutions in a way that both protects our
communities and makes good business sense. Please protect our health and climate by
strengthening and removing loopholes from the proposed methane rule released earlier this
summer.

I have a young grandson with asthma who can’t play outside when the air quality is poor. I’m
sure he isn’t alone with this problem. No children should have to worry about clean air and
water! We, as adults, should be taking care of them and their future!

No attachments were included as part of this comment.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
Jessica Shirley

Jessica Shirley
Director, Office of Policy
PA Department of Environmental Protection
Rachel Carson State Office Building
P.O. Box 2063
Harrisburg, PA 17105-2063
Office: 717-783-8727
Fax: 717-783-8926
ecomment@pa.gov
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